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File #: 18-121, Version: 2

P.H. 2018-55: (PUBLIC HEARING 2ND READING)

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF POMPANO BEACH, FLORIDA,
PROVIDING FOR THE ADOPTION OF THE AMENDMENTS TO THE POMPANO BEACH
COMPREHENSIVE PLAN BASED UPON THE EVALUATION AND APPRAISAL REPORT LETTER,
WHICH ADDRESSES THE GOALS, OBJECTIVES AND POLICIES IN THE COASTAL MANAGEMENT
ELEMENT OF THE COMPREHENSIVE PLAN; AND PROVIDES AN UPDATE TO THE COASTAL HIGH
HAZARD AREA MAP; AUTHORIZING THE TRANSMITTAL OF THE COMPREHENSIVE PLAN
AMENDMENTS; PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

(Fiscal Impact: N/A)

FIRST READING: DECEMBER 12, 2017
(Staff Contact: Jean Dolan/David Recor)

Summary Explanation/Background:

Chapter 163.3191 Florida Statutes requires the City to provide an Evaluation and Appraisal Report (EAR)
letter to the State every 5-years to identify any changes to State legislation in that period that would cause the
City to amend their Comprehensive Plan. That letter was provided to the State in advance of the statutory
deadline of January 1, 2017 and was received by the Department of Economic Opportunity on December 14,
2016. The only changes made to the Florida Statutes that required an amendment to the City’s plan can be
found in Chapter 163.3178(2)(f) F.S. These regulations address the perils of flood associated with sea level
rise and require policies related to redevelopment in the coastal zone. Amendments to the City’s Coastal Zone
Element have been prepared to address these legislative requirements and the City has one-year from the
date of the EAR letter to transmit these amendments.

The Planning and Zoning Board unanimously recommended approval of this item at the meeting on November
15, 2017.

It should be noted that the entire Comprehensive Plan will be updated in the 2018-19 time frame once a
consultant is selected per the RFP process.

The Ordinance and EAR based amendments have been revised for second reading to address the comments
received by the State review agencies. The Department of Economic Opportunity (DEO) required the City
include a different definition of Coastal High Hazard Area and this revision is reflected in Policy 10.09.01. The
Coastal High Hazard Area Map was also required by DEO to be updated. Staff has also added policies
10.06.10 and 10.06.11 based on comments received from FDOT to address infrastructure in areas vulnerable
to sea level rise.

Origin of request for this action: Department of Development Services
Fiscal impact and source of funding: N/A
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